
  

 

If you need help, ring  
There is no charge for this call. 

Our magnificent Covid 19 team of over 100 volunteers are  
ready, willing and able to help you. 

You can email them here: hanneycovid19@gmail.com 

Hanney News 
Number 535 July 2020 

Michaelmas 
Fayre 

As I write it is 16 
weeks to the Fayre, 
and normally we’d 
have published the 
Competition Lists, 
recruited Judges, 
booked Stalls and 
catering outlets plus 
much more …but...to 
be truthful we have 
lots of ideas and a 
few tentative plans 
but no certainties as 
yet! 
Whatever we do we will be sure to be following the latest 
Government guidelines applicable at the time, we have 
booked a ‘special guest’ and are investigating several fea-
tures that can fully comply with social distancing.   Above 
all we reckon we’ll all be glad to celebrate living in such a 
great community. But scenes like those above will just be 

a memory this year!                                     Hilary Cakebread 

News on the Snake… 
that’s a small part of his 
very long body in the photo 
above!....on page 14, with 
more pics and closing date 
for when he’s finished.   

Update on our 
Youth footie 
club…page 7 

PAGE 15? YOU CANNOT 

BE SERIOUS? 

mailto:hanneycovid19@gmail.com
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Editorial 
Welcome to the July edition of Hanney’s 
finest parish newsletter!  
Let’s start with some positive news...the 
A338 just north of East Hanney has been 
repaired in double quick time - thanks Mr 
Contractor! See pages 4 
and 6 for more on this. 
We welcome a new adver-
tiser, Confluent Marketing 
- see their ad on page 10. 
Statues have been much 
in the news lately, and in 
a convoluted way, involv-
ing Peter Pan and tennis 
(!) I’ve included a snap of 
one  on page 15. I believe 
this is a non-controversial 
example, though I may be 
wrong. Some folk do seem 
to find offence in almost anything. 
More good news, well, sort of anyway. 
The two projects in East Hanney await-
ing a start are still in the pipeline, and I 
believe the necessary funding is availa-
ble, and they will go ahead, though not 
sure when! The first is the pelican 
crossing on the A338, and the second 
the small bridge at the entrance to 
Poughley Farm in Halls Lane, which, alleg-
edly, needs repairing and is currently 
blocked to vehicles by those two hideous 
great concrete blocks that Oxfordshire 
County Council decided were necessary.  
We have a great Youth football club here in 
Hanney, and I know the organisers put a 
huge amount of work into it. Do check out 
their news on page 7, where you’ll see the 
new badge - it’s also on the front page. 
Main man Paul Aram tells me that the 
badge, and I quote... “represents Hanney's 
past of apple orchards and symbolises the 
fruit of the future with regards to football 
players.” Now, I don’t know about you, but 
in this world where an awful lot of people 

seem to do an awful lot of whinging, I find 
that kind of positivity very refreshing    
indeed!! Here’s to Hanney’s next Harry 
Kane! 
Details of an interesting initiative by the 

Coop on page 5 and our 
own Covid Team give us 
their latest also on page 5. 
Check out the story of the 
snake on page 14, and as 
you’ll have gathered from 
our front page, the Mich-
aelmas Fayre is still a bit 
of an unknown.  
Our sympathies to the 
organisers. 
News from the Scouts on 

page 13, and 
there’s a smug man 
and his bicycle pic-
tured on page 17, a 
sleeping cat on 
page 14, and Post-
man Pat on page 
11.  
A young gentleman 
of this Parish with 
an old fruit jar, and 

some slightly older gentlemen - but young-
er than the jar! -one of whom is waist deep 
in muddy water, feature on page 9. 
In short, the usual mix you’ve hopefully 
come to expect. 
Finally, on a serious note, we have an obi-
tuary on page 8 for Brian Watkins, a much 
loved and life long ‘Hanney man’. We also 
recently lost Frances Bishop, another very 
popular and long-time Hanney resident. 
We send our condolences to family and 
friends of both of them. 
O.K. that’s enough for this month, stay alert 
and stay well.  
Till next month…. 
PS, sorry about the jokes on pages 3 and 16  

Yes Carruthers...bad news 
I’m afraid... a letter from 
Boy George saying his 
small pet reptile has al-
ready bitten five people 
and wants to know if we 
here at Hanney Pet Sup-
plies can send him a 
calmer chameleon. 
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Notices...what’s happening this month…. 

The fine folk of Grove who organised the massive V.E. Day party that sadly never 
happened, had intended to stage the event early in Sept, but they have concluded that 
this too will not be possible, so it’s postponed again, to Sat 8th May 2021. Pop it in your 
diary now...more details nearer the time of course. It’s gonna be quite a party! 

Obviously the current situation has affected the annual Wantage Literary Festival, but 
it’s worth checking their website nonetheless: www.wantageliteraryfestival.co.uk/  

Talking of reading-related stuff, this may be of interest if you want to encourage your 
youngsters to get reading…. The ‘Silly Squad, Summer Reading Challenge 2020’ is live, 
and @readingagency and @oxonlibraries are excited to introduce you to 
the #SillySquad2020 to start your summer reading adventure. Join the fun and silliness on 
the Summer Reading Challenge Facebook page tomorrow. 
Go to summerreadingchallenge.org.uk for info.”  

Hanney History Group have produced a guide to a walk 
around the Hanneys, highlighting just some of the amazing his-
torical buildings we have in our villages. With beautiful old pho-
tos and a short story on each one, it makes a fascinating docu-
ment. Sadly paper copies are no longer available, but you can 
download it as a PDF from the History Group website here: 

http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/ 

Our political chums... David Johnston is our MP. You can write to him here:  
House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA, or phone: 0207 219 3000, or 
email: david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk 
 

Matt Barber is our Vale of White Horse District Councillor for the Hanneys, and 
you can contact him by email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk. or by visiting his 
website at www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

I was doing a crossword in 
the pub, and said to my 

Scottish friend… 
“I’m stuck on a clue - 
’Trapped on a desert  
island’, eight letters, 

starting with ’M’. 
Instantly he responded… 

“Marooned” 
“Why thank you” I replied, 
“That’s very kind...I’ll have 

a pint of lager!”  

http://www.wantageliteraryfestival.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/sillysquad2020?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDXFKuGMTPddscuB0RdiWUQdU1TWYnnduJ40auiKzrWm9bUSB2uVOkuktsQMcS2K1zVP6zZavs5eUlmV-oX9o4FbfRDeg_2vqn5JR9ghp0IAW4GP8kpHg7QOlgDuJGIQmUvwqSPFCKzvqzociKo7AwGYCWJ-CyASs8w
http://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/?fbclid=IwAR0abvjKhENYOcCptlmz4GJ6nGjGW1B4paJQKbAaWLbv8ecGCFXLxnXC4Cc
http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/
mailto:david.johnston.mp@parliament.uk
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The Community 
Woodland is a special 
place; we are very lucky to 
have it, and to have a team 
of willing and knowledgeable volunteers, 
led by Paul Sayers, to maintain it. Paul tells 
me that now is a great time to visit if you’re 
an orchid fan.  
There are  pyramidal orchids everywhere  
 - the middle photo above - particularly in 
the areas where the volunteers have 
cleared for wild flowers. You’ll also find 
some common spotted orchids -top left -
and a few bee orchids - top right - if you 
look out for them. (Thanks to Kay Sayers 
for use of her photos.) 
Look out too for the  butterflies - many dif-
ferent varieties going about their business. 
If you’ve never been to the Woodland,  

you’ll find it between East and West Han-
ney on the south side of the road. From the 
East you can access it via Cow Lane - the 
track that leads down to Grove, opposite 
the school. From West Hanney, access is 
via main gate to the church. Keep to your 
left, following the path, past the church and 
the old graveyard and through to the part 
of the churchyard at the far end with the 
more recent graves. Keep on the path and 
you’ll come to the kissing gate: through 
that and the entrance to the Woodland is 
on your right. It’s  well worth regular visits, 
and is one of the many reasons Hanney is 
such a delightful place to lay one’s hat! 

Whilst many folk who live in 
close proximity to the A338 were 
probably glad of the brief respite when it 
closed recently for major repair work to 
the verges just north of East Hanney, for 
those of us whose streets became part of 
the rat run / racetrack that temporarily 
took its place, t’was not such good news.  
The wannabe Lewis Hamiltons particularly 
enjoyed Winter Lane - right outside Han-
ney News Global HQ in fact - the road here 
is just over 4 metres wide - yes, I’ve meas-

ured it - and added a very realistic chicane 
to the circuit. We witnessed some really 
dangerous speeds. O.K., rant over! 
Every cloud, as they say….East Hanney Par-
ish Councillor Dickon Green took the op-
portunity for some very nice work on a 
milestone that I never noticed before. 
Check out his very interesting article and 
snaps on page 6.  
Massive big ups to him, and a quick men-
tion to the contractors who did the repair 
job in double quick time. Well done! 
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Local Cooperative shops are offering assis-

tance with shopping and deliveries of basic food items 
for genuinely vulnerable and self-isolating Hanney resi-
dents who are unable to get sufficient or regular main-
stream retailer on-line delivery slots. 
Simply call the 0800 435902 Coop central call centre 
phone number. If you are a Coop member, have your Co-
op card handy, give your membership number, and all 
your details can be  loaded up automatically.  
If you’re not a member then your details will have to be 
given and entered manually.  
The operator will then run through a shopping list of 
basic food items with you – bread, milk, dairy products, 
meat, vegetables, fruit, ready meals, household goods and 
so on. The list includes pet foods but not alcohol or tobac-
co products.  
When the order is complete, the operator checks your post code for the nearest Coop 
store and passes your order on to that store.  
When your order is ready, your local Coop will telephone you for the payment using a 
credit or debit card. They will give you a delivery reference number, an approximate 
delivery time and contact the nearest group of volunteers to collect your shopping and 
deliver it to you. It has been trialled locally and is available, but only to residents genu-
inely not able to get delivery slots from the major retailers.   
The Hanney Covid19 Team - contact details on front page -  are able to undertake the 
collection for you if required.  

Hanney Covid 19 
Team 

Almost daily there is an 
announcement on changes 
to what we can do – and 
much speculation on what 
may be the next part of the 
Lockdown release. For some of our com-
munity it may still be a long way off before 
getting the longed for ‘freedom’ – and the 
Covid19 Emergency Response Team want 
to be here to continue to support all villag-
ers who need us. But the means to do this 
is also changing – a huge thanks to all who 
have volunteered, and we know some are 
now going back to work in actuality whilst 
others continue to be working full time but 
still based at home. 
In order to support those that need help, 

we would be really grateful 
if volunteers could email us 
on at the address below if 
your availability changes 
substantially and you 
would prefer to withdraw 
from the Volunteers List – 
or if you are still able to 

volunteer but with different availability. 
And most importantly –  
if YOU need help, please do get in touch 
with us on our Free to Call number 
0808 123 0161 or email –  
hanneycovid19@gmail.com.    
It may be that your needs have changed 
too and someone who previously shopped 
for you or collected prescriptions is no 
longer available – so we are here to help 
you too. 
Take care and stay safe! 

mailto:hanneycovid19@gmail.com


6 

 

East Hanney Parish Council 
 

“How many of us notice the milestones at 
either end of East Hanney on the A338, 
they have stood sentinel while traffic pass-
es, from horse & cart to super car for over 
200 years. Erected by the Besselsleigh 
turnpike trust who maintained the 22 mile 
long Oxford road from Hungerford to Bes-
selsleigh, this road once had four gates (or 
turnpikes) across it that you paid a toll to 
pass through and use the road, which 
would have had a crushed stone surface, 
rather than the muddy and rutted lanes. 
Later the Ordnance Survey carved bench-
marks (the arrow) into the top, using the 
stones as a fixed height point when draw-
ing their maps.  
Once in a while they need to be cleaned 
and repainted so they can survive anoth-
er two centuries. Permission was sought 
from the conservation officer (they are 
both Grade Two listed) and the highways 
authority (who own the milestones). Tak-

ing advantage of the recent A338 closure 
the Northern milestone (pictured) was re-
painted by Cllr Dickon Green with guidance 
from the Milestone Society.” 
Councillor Dickon Green 
 

Meeting dates for the remainder of the year 2020-21: 
All meetings are on Wednesdays and start at 7.30pm.  
All residents of East Hanney are welcome to attend.  
1st July 2020: the first meeting of the Council’s Environment & Leisure Committee 
Council Meetings (to include Planning & Development items as required) 
12th August, 4th November 2020, 27th January & 21st April 2021 
Recreation & Leisure Meetings (to include Planning & Development items              
as required) - 1st July, 23rd September, 16th December, 2020 & 10th March 2021 
Planning & Development - 22nd July, 2nd September, 14th October, 25th Novem-
ber 2020, 6th January & 17th February 2021. 

Chairman: Stephen McKechnie - smehpc@gmail.com 
Vice Chair: David Kirk, david.kirk@btinternet.com; Paul Aram, pvaehpc@gmail.com 

Councillors: David Blomley - dbehpc@gmail.com; Oliver Cornish  - ocehpc@gmail.com 
Sarah Stephenson  - ssehpc@gmail.com; Richard Strange - rsehpc@gmail.com 

Dickon Green - dgehpc@gmail.com 
Clerk: Guy Langton 01235 867403 gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

Website: www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

email addresses: chairman@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk  

clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
mailto:chairman@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
mailto:clerk@easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk
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I was honoured to have been elected by my fellow councillors to serve as the new 
Chairman of West Hanney Parish Council (WHPC) at the Annual Meeting held virtually 
on the 19th May. 
I would like to record the thanks of WHPC to the outgoing Chairman, Graham Garner.   
In his tenure as Chairman, he oversaw the installation of the three speed monitoring 
devices in West Hanney, which have helped to reduce the speed of the majority of 
vehicles entering West Hanney and improved road safety for everyone. 
Graham has also worked tirelessly with Cllr Eddie Wilkinson developing our proposed 
Neighbourhood Development Plan which following the public consultation in November 
2019, is about to be submitted for independent examination before a community 
referendum in May 2021. 
Thank you Graham! 
 

The Nigel Eady Community Woodland is looking particularly beautiful at this time of 
year with its displays of orchids. These have been encouraged to grow in recent years by 
the work of our community woodland volunteers from the Hanneys. Please enjoy by 
taking photos rather than picking any of the flowers so that they can continue to spread 
further. 

David Corps 
Chairman WHPC 
 

The next ’virtual’ meeting is on Tues 30th June at 7.30pm  
using Zoom video conferencing software. 

Councillors: Chairman: David Corps - 867454.  
Graham Garner - 868684.  

Edward Wilkinson - 867316 
Trevor Brettell - 868459.  
Peter Packham -  868038.  

Barbara Martin (Clerk) - 868806 
Website: www.westhanneypc.org.uk 

West Hanney Parish Council 

Hanney Youth Football 
Club was established in 2006 
to provide local children with a 
fun and safe environment to 
learn and play football. The 
club has over 130 players 
across 11 teams, 15 qualified 
coaches and committee mem-
bers and plays in the Oxford 
Mail Youth League. New players are wel-
come to contact us, with for example, two 

spaces in our U14's team and 
spaces in our Little Lions 
team, we have teams from U7-
U14. Training has started 
again - following strict FA 
guidelines to ensure social 
distancing and player safety. If 
you would like your child to 
join or just see what we do - 

come along to training. Further info 
here:  www.hanneyyouthfc.co.uk, find us 
on Facebook or call 07510 435 508.  

http://www.hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
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The Hanney Community has recent-
ly also lost another long time resident, and 
it is with much regret that we report the 
recent passing of Frances Bishop. 

Frances, originally from Grove, had lived in 
East Hanney most of her life. She and her 
husband Terry moved into Blenheim     
Orchard when the houses were first built, 
and for many years was involved in the 
community in various ways.  

Following the birth of her two sons, 
Frances helped with the Play Group at the 
Village Hall. She was one of the first Club 

Scout Leaders when the group started back 
in 1972, and she was also part of the 
W.R.V.S. group that organised monthly 
lunches for the Seniors of the villages. 
Frances was a fan of line dancing and exot-
ic holidays, and will be remembered as a 
kind, friendly person who loved socializ-
ing.  

In later years Frances cared for her hus-
band as his health declined.  

Frances will be sorely missed by all who 
knew her, and we send our sincere condo-
lences to her friends and family. 

Brian Thomas Watkins 
 

28th June 1933 - 23rd May 2020 
 

Brian Watkins passed away peacefully on Saturday May 23rd, aged 86. He was born in 
East Hanney and lived there for all of his life, twin of Ron and eldest brother to Kathleen 
and David. The family lived at Kings Farm in East Hanney, where Brian enjoyed helping 
his father. He often reflected on his fond memories growing up in the village during the 
war with his friendship group of four. 

 In his younger days, Brian was a keen sportsman and played cricket and football for the 
village teams. He was a very loyal Swindon Town FC supporter, and always enjoyed 
watching and chatting about the latest sport results.  

When Brian left school, he worked on building sites before moving to 
the Cowley assembly plant where he stayed for twenty-three years, ending his career as 
a storeman for the local Council. 

 Brian was also known in the village for his weekly egg round, delivering fresh eggs to 
residents and local restaurants with the help of family and friends.  

 Brian married Elizabeth in 1982 on their 10th anniversary. He was a great family man 
and had much love and fun with his children, grandchildren, nieces and nephews. Brian 
and Bett were happiest in the sun and had many happy holidays with friends and family 
abroad and on the south coast. 

 Brian enjoyed growing vegetables on his allotment and proved to be a popular figure 
there, especially with all his knowledge and advice. He loved being outside, and always 
had a beautiful garden. He thoroughly enjoyed helping others and chatting with anyone 
who passed by, whether he was on his allotment or in the garden. 

 Brian will be greatly missed. His extensive family would like to thank everyone who 
has sent messages of condolence at this sad time. 

Louise Brown, Grand-daughter. 
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Dear Editor, 
 

Out for a stroll at 9am on a 
beautiful Saturday morning in 
June when most villagers are 
taking things easy or indulging 
in hobbies, I came upon these 
two stalwarts of the Hanney 
Flood Group up to their waists 
in cold water. 
They were clearing a culvert 
under Summertown. I 
watched as the day got hotter 
and the work more difficult 
but these two youngsters, David Blomley and Clive Manvell appeared to find more 
energy as the job progressed. 
Huge amounts of mud and clay were painstakingly removed and all done with a smile. 
I submit this piece as a marker of what goes on behind the scenes in our two villages 
and how fortunate we are to have such people who, through various acts of volunteer-
ing across the spectrum, make the Hanneys such a pleasant place to live. 
Well done to all our sterling volunteers and that, Mr Editor includes YOU. 
 

 David Bratley 
(Why thank you Mr Bratley, that’s very kind, and much appreciated. Jim, Editor.) 

This is Rafferty from East Hanney. You’ll notice 
that he’s clutching a large jar. He emailed me the other 
day.….“I hope that this may be of interest to you and the 
readers of the Hanney News.  
I saw in my garden a piece of shiny glass so I decided to 
dig it up. It kept getting bigger and bigger and it was a 
large jar.  
I did some research online and it is a fruit jar from over a 
hundred years ago. I looked on the bottom and it said C. 
S. & Co LD. They were the largest bottle company in Eng-
land and were founded in 1875 and closed in 1892. The 
company was in Cannington, Somerset. 
I was very excited to find it and really happy to learn 
about it. I hope you find this interesting too?” 
I’m sure many readers will find it very interesting Raffer-
ty. Perhaps the History Group could tell us even more 

about how come it was in your garden? It’s a nice reminder that there may be interest-
ing ‘stuff’ in our gardens...worth keeping an eye out when you’re digging your potatoes. 
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Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

Opening Hours 
Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus 
available 

Radiant Beauty  
 

Appointment only 
salon  

 

Located in East 
Hanney, offering a 

wide range of relaxing 
beauty treatments 

Contact Penny 
Charman with 

enquiries 
07579 766 105 

radiant_beauty@yahoo.com 

radiantbeauty.info
 

Laura’s Pet Patrol 
 

Are you looking for a trustworthy 
and reliable person to look after 
your pets whilst you’re away?  

We offer extra security for your 
home during this time and to 
keep the stress for your pets 

down to a minimum.  
Hanney-based and fully insured, 

you won't be disappointed.  
 

Contact Laura on:  
 

07531859169  
 

Laura.Brawn13@Gmail.com  



11 

 

All types of  
electrical work 

undertaken  
including Part P  
of Building Regs 

Tel: 01367 718089 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

For all your Travel 
Needs, look no further! 

 

At no extra cost, let me 
take all the stress of 

finding that perfect holiday. 
With over 450 suppliers at 
my fingertips, I can source 

any holiday anywhere in 
the world! Let your Travel 
Fairy Godmother work her 

magic! 
07590 122968 

 

www.thetredwells@ 
notjusttravel.com 

 

email:rachel.tredwell@ 
notjusttravel.com 

Last month I includ-
ed a letter regarding 
the potential loss of  Satur-
day postal deliveries.  
By way of a follow-up, I 
had a chat with our local 
man, Mark, who told me 
that he’d been a postie for 
33 years - man and boy! - 
and had never been so 
busy….much more than  
Christmas time. He’s work-
ing 60 hour weeks, and at 
his Wantage office, total numbers of post-
ies are down by almost one half, with just 
fourteen  doing the work of twenty five.  
Now, posties are key workers too, so mas-
sive big ups to them for continuing to do 

their best during these 
difficult times, and let’s be 
grateful we get regular 
deliveries from them.  
I know we’ve stopped giv-
ing nurses the Thursday 
evening ‘clap’ (!) - but all 
key workers still deserve 
our sincere gratitude. 
 

Talking of posties, Mark 
gave me an update on 
Amos our West Hanney 
man of many years, who’s 

been off sick for a while. He’s still not well 
enough to return to work and is due to see 
a cardiologist soon. We of course wish him 
a speedy recovery. 

In spite of the current situation re Covid, 
Ali Rosum, Dave Bratley and I intend to produce an-
other Hanney Calendar for 2021. You may remember 
that last year’s sold out and raised £700 for good 
causes within our community, and we hope to raise a 
similar amount this time. 
All being well, we will have copies available at the 
Michaelmas Fayre on 26th September, so put aside a 
few quid - probably gonna be the same price as last 
year, i.e. £8. Hopefully there will also be copies avail-
able in the shop and from Global HQ. More news next month. 

mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:www.thetredwells@notjusttravel.com
mailto:rachel.tredwell@notjusttravel.com
mailto:rachel.tredwell@notjusttravel.com
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Wherever I lay my hat, that’s my home. 

Home is where the heart is. 

Home, sweet, home. 

The word “home” brings up different thoughts, feelings, memories and experi-
ence for all of us. Until I was 18, home for me was a small terraced house in 
North East London. Since then I have lived in 12 different houses in 8 different 
places! Our sense of home comes not only from a place where we live, but also 
the people that shape our lives. 

Over the last few weeks, we have been told to stay at home, to protect ourselves 
and others. The relationship with our own homes and the feeling of “being at 
home” can be complicated and tangled up with many different issues, particu-
larly at this time. Our homes have become a place of safety, but for some they 
have felt isolated and even imprisoned in their own homes.  

The Bible use the term “home” to describe our relationship with God. Psalm 16 
calls God our home; that God is our place of safety. 

Jesus, just before his death, resurrection and ascension, talks to his friends 
about going home, John 14: 1-6. Although he is going away, to be with God, he 
will be back. This is more than just a promise to return. He says that God has a 
place for each of them, that God wants to welcome them, now and forever. God 
wants to be our forever home, our shelter and safety. 

When we follow Jesus teachings and pattern for life, when we encounter the 
truth of our need for God and the reality of Jesus as God’s son and our saviour. 
We can begin to live life in all its fullness, with God as both our destination in life 
and our companion through this world. Then we can echo the words of Psalm 
16 ourselves, “Lord you are with me, you are my shelter and my home.” 

What does “home” mean to you? 

How are you feeling about being at home for so long? 

Who are the people that make you feel at home? 

How can we help others feel more at home? 

God bless, 

Alec 
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July 
Following the most recent Government 
Guidelines, St James church will be opening 
for PRIVATE PRAYER  - although maybe for 
shorter hours than normal, to allow for the 
required cleaning procedures. 
When you visit, various hygiene proce-
dures will be required including the use of 
a sanitiser as you enter the church. A no-
tice explaining the measures, will be in the 
Porch for easy checking on arrival and 
social distancing must be maintained at 
all times. 
There is no news yet of a confirmed date 
for any type of Service resuming includ-
ing weddings and funerals within the 
church. Any changes to what is permitted 
will be posted on our Notice Board (by 
the gate to the Church Path). 
We are providing weekly prayer and  
service sheets – if you would like one  

 
please email me –  
hilarycakebreadhall@gmail.com or wish to 
speak with one of our clergy please email 
them direct – 
 vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  
or phone (01235) 771479. 
The churchyard remains open and is a   
quiet and contemplative place to sit a few 
moments on one of your daily exercises. 

 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk Associate Vicar: Revd 
Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk  

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri)  771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Wardens : Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

Chris Reason : 868375  -  chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com 

Beaver and Cub Scouts are having a 
very busy time, meeting every week and 
getting up to all sorts of excit-
ing activities, but this term was 
obviously going to be different 
as all the meetings have been 
virtual, with the Beaver Colony 
and Cub Pack meeting up with their friends 
and leaders on the Zoom screen! 
All credit to the Leaders who faced the 
challenge of learning how to run meetings 
on-line, but it is clear they have all had a 
great time, with attendance being excellent 
and the young people very enthusiastic.  
Just to give a flavour of what they have 
managed to do; the Cubs enjoyed a cookery 
evening, making, baking and of course eat-

ing cakes, a drumming evening led by a 
professional drummer, and numerous 
quizzes and games which will all help to-

wards the award of various 
badges, and there is a plan afoot 
for den-building and camping at 
home. The Beavers have faced 

virtual hazard scenarios for the Safety 
badge, taken part in a scavenger hunt, 
played bingo and drummed with the Cubs! 
Scouting will continue in some form across 
the summer.  
We have a few vacancies for young people 
who would like to join us, so please contact  
Janet Green at janet@thegreensonline to 
find out more. 

Angela Cousins 

mailto:hilarycakebreadhall@gmail.com
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
mailto:chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com
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 Uses for Hanney News….aside from read-
ing it of course, there are other uses to which 
Hanney News can be put….a not very soft pil-
low - doesn’t look that comfortable, but suffi-
cient apparently for ‘Pumpkin’ a rather splen-
did ginger feline, who’s catching up on a few 
ZZZZZZs. 
Sadly, copies of Hanney News, the Guide for 
Newcomers and the History Group Walk 
Guide have all been used recently to light 
bonfires. They were taken from the bus stop 
in West Hanney, where I had left them in a 
box for folk to pick up copies.  
They and the partially burnt box were found in the woods near the 
back of the rec. Lighting a bonfire in that area is pretty moronic 
frankly, and could be quite dangerous. Let’s put it down to folk who 
can’t handle their beer and hope they don’t do it again. 

Big ups from us here at Global HQ are 
going out to East Hanney resident Laura Lolly 
Bligdon, who instigated the Covid snake project. 
It’s proved very popular...just paint a pebble and 
add it to the snake’s ever lengthening body on the 
wall outside the Village Hall. Kids and grown-ups 
alike can take part, and there are currently over 
200 pebbles making up the snake’s body.  
Our pictures will give you an idea. Laura tells me 
that you have until 1st August to add to the snake. 
Negotiations are under way as to what’s going to 
happen to him - is it a him Laura? - after that. 

A quick request…. 
please don’t take 
any rocks or move 
them around, and 
please keep little 
people from touch-
ing them….very 
tempting to pick 
them up for a closer look!  
Laura has been carefully lacquering each one, and they 
are best admired laying on the wall. 
 

By the way, the longest real snake in the world, in captiv-
ity anyway, is called Medusa, a 25 feet long python who 
weighs in at about 350lbs. She lives in Kansas City in the 
big ole’ US of A. She’s very tame and is quite a tourist  
attraction. 
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Covid 19….  

The Hanney   Parochial Trust 
is a small local charity that has been in  
existence in one form or another for over 
400 years. 
Its purpose from its start in 1605 has been 
to help alleviate poverty, and it is able to 
make small, one-off grants to residents of 
Hanney and Lyford.  

I am the Chair and there are seven other 
Trustees; together we administer the chari-
ty. If you have been badly affected by the 
current Covid 19 situation, and are suffer-
ing genuine financial hardship as a result, 
we may be able to help.  
Please  contact me, Jim Stagg, by phone 
01235 867500, or email:  
jimstagg@btinternet.com, 
in the strictest confidence. 

I know we have many  tennis 
fans amongst us - along with our 
own thriving tennis club - and you’ll 
all be missing Wimbledon this year 
I’ve no doubt, so on that rather tenu-
ous hook, I thought I’d include these 
superb old images from way back.  
A time when London Transport en-
couraged all visitors to use trains and 
buses to make their way to the event, 
and long trousered gentlemen shook 
hands, observed - and perhaps ad-
mired? - by two young ladies! 
 

Here’s a rather charming quote -   
obviously never read by John     
McEnroe or a whole host  of players 
since! - from J.M.Barrie, the Scottish 
novelist who wrote the story of   
Peter Pan….that’s Peter’s statue, in         
Kensington Gardens in London. 

“What a polite 
game tennis is. 
The chief word in 
it seems to be 
“sorry” and admi-
ration of each other’s play crosses the net as frequently as the ball.” 
 

I mentioned our Tennis Club...here’s the latest from them…. “We   
welcome new members, and with the relaxation of the Covid-19  
restrictions on exercise, the playing of singles, doubles and some 
coaching activities are now permitted.  
Further information about this and joining the club is available 
from our membership secretary…. 
jenny.corps@btinternet.com” 

mailto:jenny.corps@btinternet.com
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PMW Garden Services 
Local, knowledgeable, friendly, reliable garden care. 
 Turf laying and maintenance 
 Hedge and tree planting and maintenance 
 Pruning 
 Planting 
 Clearances 
 General Garden Care 
Qualified and fully insured 
 

Contact Phil - 07801 801735 
Email: pmwgardenservices@outlook.com 

PMW Garden Services 

I was in the pub the other 
day, and looked up to see  

none other than Sean 
Connery sat at the bar 

next to me. 
“Do you know the 

shores?” I asked him. 
Instantly he responded… 

“What shores?” 
“Why thank you”  

I replied, “That’s very 
kind...I’ll have a pint of 

lager!”  
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WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

Is a boutique studio in 
Hanney which offers bespoke 

beauty treatments, including 
Elemental Herbology facials and body 

treatments, and IPL permanent hair 
removal. 

Becky has over 15 years experience  
in the beauty industry and will be delighted to discuss 

your  requirements. 
 

tel: 07793 889820 
www.rebeccalloydmakeup.com 
info@rebeccalloydmakeup.com 

Calling all cyclists…. 
as part of this new UK-wide 
initiative to get folks out 
and about on their bikes, 
Oxfordshire County Council 
(OCC) have released info on 
cycle routes they are con-
structing around the Har-
well Science Park. Once 
you’re on their website, 
type in Science Vale Cycle 
Network (SVCN) and all will 
be revealed. 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/  
OCC state that… “The prima-
ry aim of the project is to 
improve routes for cyclists 
and pedestrians and to 
make cycling a more attrac-
tive choice and to encourage 
sustainable travel across the 
area for cyclists and pedes-
trians, who are going to 
benefit from improved facil-
ities for many journeys, not 
just those to or from work.” 
Fine, but please don’t be like 
the smug chap in our pic...no 
helmet or cycle clips as he 
shows off his new bike to 
his kneeling friend. 

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/


18 

 

 
 
 
FOOD  
DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - Thur 
8:30am - 6pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 5pm, 
Sun 10 -  4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, 
sausages & burgers. Free range chicken, beef 
and lamb. Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 
JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us 
take care of your Dinner Parties, Special 
Occasion Buffets, Children’s parties, Funerals. 
Tel: 07812 370796 for more details. 
 
GARDENING 
SEASONED LOGS & KINDLING: Available in nets 
or bulk bags. Phone or WhatsApp for details. 
Martin - 07779 136259, or                                  
email: martinoliver40.mo@gmail.com. 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, 
Stone work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper 
beds, Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel 
driveways. Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experi-
enced, hardworking and cheerful (and so 
modest!) Tel 07867 571682 (Wantage) Check 
my weekly blog  
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
GARDEN DESIGN: practical friendly advice, 
garden design and planting plans, construction 
and plant supply. Contact Mary Ann Le May, tel. 
850523 or email maryann@blissetts.net. 
www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge 
trimming; fruit tree pruning. Local, professional 
arborist. 01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
 
HEALTH AND BEAUTY 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL, treatment and 
management of corns, verrucas,  
callus, skin and nail conditions and  
fingernail and toenail cutting. Home visits. Anita 
Elsey, 01235 771238 or 07969 256149 
 

 
 
PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 
FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 
01865 392866 Internal & External Decorators.  
References available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by 
Grimebusters, your local specialists. Your 
carpets dry within the hour  Free estimates. 
(01235) 555533 or (01865) 726983. 
MARK J HEYES KITCHENS & CARPENTRY, Full 
design , structural work , fitting & project 
management. Fully Qualified & insured 
tradesman. Tel 07887507083 
E-mail: markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com 
SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. 
Gates made to measure, trees lopped, gravel 
shingle delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 
07971 422693  
 
MISC. 
NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper 
with over 10 years experience in office 
management and PA . Phone - 01865  392866, 
mob: 07775 690522. email: Nico-
la.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 
COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your 
PC? Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? 
Want to set up a wireless router or extend your 
network? Call Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 
07870 755637 
PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, 
Wages, Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. 
Confidential help is at hand . Tel Jo Pepler on 
07799 620299. 
Email:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. 
Learn in air conditioned Corsa. Competitive 
prices & discounts for block bookings. Call Keith 
on 07521 216802 or see 
www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 
BABYSITTER, 15 year old girl living in West 
Hanney, with experience, available for 
babysitting duties. £5 per hour. Can supply 
references. Please contact - 07469 930892  

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:markjheyeskitchens@gmail.com
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
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F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions and 

renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your house tidy 

please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 
 

References available 

Cleaning, Ironing and Carpet 
Cleaning 

07771 391209 

Gas, Oil, LPG, Boiler 
Installations and Servicing 

 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

To book an Appointment 
call: 01235 376808 
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 
Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - Brakes 

- Suspension - MOT. 
Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and deliv-
ery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone and give 

us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 
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DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. Ex-

tensions/alterations/maintenance/

home improvements /plastering/dry 

lining/driveways/patios/paths/ roof-

ing/groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           01235 

767078. 
 

www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance Re-
pairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

ARBOCARE 
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 07778 811 136 

 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
 

National Trust Approved 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

Professional Garden 
Services 

Stephen R Matthews 
All kinds of work undertak-

en, including garden 
clearance and restoration, 
fruit tree, shrub and rose 

pruning, hedge cutting, and 
turfing. Fencing and 

landscaping 
Tel: 01235 766412 

07796 532356 
Email: stephenmatthews 

.pgs@gmail.com 

 
 
 

SELF FILL STORAGE 
CONTAINERS 

 2 MILES OFF THE A34, CLEAN 
DRY AND SECURE, 24 HOUR 
CCTV, EASY 7 DAY A WEEK 

ACCESS. HOME OR BUSINESS 
USE FOR WHATEVER THE 

REASON. 
www.oxonstorage.co.uk 

enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk 

T Mob 07980 262210 

http://www.oxonstorage.co.uk
mailto:enquires@oxonstorage.co.uk
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Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm until 
9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details - 868883. 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Weds 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday 10:30am and 5:30pm. 1st Thurs of month Lunch & Listen at 10:30am, 
1st Sat Men’s Breakfast at 8:30am. In term-time: Tuesdays - Hanney Toddlers 9:15am; Thursdays - 
Discoverers (Rcpt-Y2) 4pm & Adventurers (Y3-Y6)  6pm; Fridays - Friday Club (Y7-Y9) 6:30pm & 
The Hub (Y10-Y13) 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  

HANNEY COMMUNITY WOODLAND WORKING PARTY...contact Paul Sayers by email        
pksayers@btinternet.com or 01235868146 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details ring David Johns on 07770 
456147 or 01235 868519, or email djohnski@uwclub.net . 

HANNEY FLOOD GROUP  hold a monthly working party. Contact Clive Manvell for details -
clive@manvell216.plus.com, or 01235 868216. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 for 
8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES (for all girls aged 10+) meet on Mondays in HWMH 6:30-8:00pm during term 
time. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in Royal British Legion 6:00-
7:30pm. RAINBOWS (aged 5+) in Grove on Wednesday and Thursday. Girls and volunteers always 
welcome. Contact Clare Green 07845 047990 / districtcomgrove@gmail.com / girlguiding.org.uk  

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. Normally meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday, but currently suspended 
because of Covid19. Will resume when regulations and safety considerations permit. For further 
information visit http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/  

HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times a 
year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact ‘Poppy’ at andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 2.5+ year olds: Monday - Thursday, 9am – 3pm, Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact Hanney Pre-School on 
07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

HANNEY SCOUTS,CUBS and BEAVERS, Contact  Janet Green at janet@thegreensonline  

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS in the Village Hall, every Thurs at 6.30pm. 
Just turn up. £2 a session 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB always welcomes new members. With the 
relaxation of the Covid-19 restrictions on exercise, the playing of 
singles, doubles and some coaching activities are now permitted. 
Further information about this and joining the club is available from 
our membership secretary jenny.corps@btinternet.com  

mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
mailto:pksayers@btinternet.com
mailto:districtcomgrove@gmail.com
http://girlguiding.org.uk/
http://hanneyhistory.org.uk/
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
mailto:jenny.corps@btinternet.com
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HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 10.00 am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local 
cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or email: bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (except in Aug) 
7.30 - 9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room, Village Hall. New members are welcome. Contact Jean 
Geary 869070 or Helen Evans 868542  

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - a chat and a raffle. POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm. Cash prizes. 18+ welcome. 

THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-10pm in 
East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse afterwards. Call 
Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 767408, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WANTAGE U3A: Visit our website detailing all our current activities - www.u3asites.org.uk/
wantage or ring 07546 631089 

‘YOUR PACE NOT MINE’ Hanney’s very own mixed ability - and free! - running group meets 2 - 3 
times a week. Email Carey Hope carey.hope@gmail.com for more details or visit website: https://
groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine. 

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime, evening and 
weekend classes available please call Lisa on 
07885635367, email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm and Fridays 9.15 - 10.15am (term time only) at the Royal 
British Legion, E. Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more 
details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or pippa@thrive-
nutrition.co.uk   

http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
http://www.u3asites.org.uk/wantage
mailto:carey.hope@gmail.com
https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine
https://groups.runtogether.co.uk/yourpacenotmine
mailto:lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk


28 

 

 

Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney Lottery 
 

June Winners 
 

1st - Daphne Carrington-Ough 
2nd  -Jenny Diment 

3rd  -Ruth Smith 
 

Not got a number yet or 
want additional  

numbers?  
Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War Memorial Hall 
To book the Hall, the Committee Room, or the Olde 

Hanney Room, contact Graham Garner on 01235 
868684, email hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

We here at Hanney News Global International wel-
come articles or letters. Please submit items to the Edi-
tor, preferably by email, or use the Hanney News post box 
in the Community Shop. Editor: Jim Stagg, 01235 867500,  

or by email: hanneynews@gmail.com 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

New to Hanney? Get 
your free Guide from 
the Community Shop.  

It’s also on the 
Hanneys website - see 

below - as a PDF. 

Advertisers, please contact 
the Editor to discuss your  

requirements. 
01235 867500 

Join the ‘West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community’ page, and the  

‘Hanney’s Village’  page. 

Hanney 
News... 
Be sure 
to read 
it, cover 
to cover, 
without fail, every 
month. It contains so 
much useful stuff it’s 
quite scary.  

 

Disclaimer: Hanney News Association (HNA) takes no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, opinion, information 
or advice. Neither does HNA warrant the work undertaken, services provided or 
advice given by any of its advertisers. The Editor reserves the right to alter, omit 

or hold over copy to a future issue. All material is copyright. 

“Hello...could you put me 
through to the Director 

of Advertising at Hanney 
News Global  

International please?” 


